RANSOM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONS
Special Meeting – March 27, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 4:40 p.m. by Chairman Kevin Bishop. Members present: Joe Mathern, Connie Gilbert, Greg Schwab, and Kevin Bishop. Absent: Neil Olerud. State’s Attorney Fallon Kelly, was also present.

Brenna Welton, Kelsey Hegle, Meghan Larson, Chelsey Jones, and Cayla Wiltse were all present from public health.

The meeting was called to discuss an employee in pubic health who had not been punching in since January 2024. Instead, the employee is just manually going and entering 8 hours a day, and they have hours entered in two weeks ahead of the current date. Mathern moved, seconded by Schwab to not have Neil Olerud be part of the discussion or voting since his daughter is the employee being discussed. All aye. Motion carried.

It was brought to the board’s attention that Olerud doesn’t feel she should have to clock in or out. Per the state and federal guidelines provided by Chuck Horter and Tanya Weiler Olerud does not meet the requirements to be salary. 

Discussion was had on ways to handle this. A similar scenario to this happened in the highway department in the past year. Board made no official decisions or discipline actions to employees. All will be left up to department head. Schwab advised this is not the way it was handled in the past; the board needs to start being consistent.


Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
